
Dodgeville Housing Authority (DHA) 
Minutes, February 8, 2023 

 
Present at Dodgeville City Hall: Commissioners Terry Edwards, Jeff Grayson, Jeff Thomas, and 
Patricia Rock.  Present via Zoom:  Representing Allegiant Property Management, Cindy Knutson,     
Commissioners excused: John Ziehr, Gretta Stilson, and Tom DeVoss. 
 
Chairman Edwards called the meeting to order at 10:02 a.m. Jeff Thomas made the motion, 
Patricia Rock second, to approve the Certification of Public Notice and Agenda.  Motion passed 
unanimously. Terry Edwards presented the minutes from the January 11, 2023 meeting. Jeff 
Grayson made the motion, Jeff Thomas second, to approve the minutes as presented, providing 
the spelling of Jeff Grayson’s name is corrected.   Motion passed unanimously. Cindy Knutson 
presented the financial report for January, 2023. Jeff Grayson made the motion, Patricia Rock 
second, to accept the report as presented with the understanding that a line of “WRRP Revenue” 
will be added to the balance sheet. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
The following was reviewed under New Business: 
 

• Dodgeville Mayor Todd Novak addressed the board.  He thanked the Commissioners for 
their service and noted how impressed he was with the current make-up of the board and 
the work that is being accomplished. The mayor also reviewed events leading up to his 
2022 “Friend of Housing” award from the Wisconsin Builder’s Association.  The mayor is 
a member of the Wisconsin Housing and Economic Development (WHEDA) board.  He 
worked with WHEDA to develop a program to reach out to housing developers in rural 
areas.  He also worked on a 40-unit migrant housing project in Darlington.  In Dodgeville, 
he has cleaned up blighted areas and is currently working with a developer, who has 
identified Dodgeville as a community in need of low-income housing, to bring such 
housing to Dodgeville.  

• Cindy Knutson provided the Housing Choice Voucher program update.  DHA currently 
has 54 lease-ups, one less than last month’s meeting.  There are six potential clients on 
the waiting list and four clients with vouchers.  As a result of using the two-year tool, we 
are currently on a 1:1 ratio, meaning we will only issue a new voucher if a current lease-
up leaves the program. 

• The Commissioners discussed protecting our Merchant’s Bank checking account from 
fraud.  Jeff Grayson made the motion, Patricia Rock second, to expense $40 monthly 
from unrestricted administrative funds for fraud protection under the protected payee and 
ACH block programs. Motion passed unanimously. 

• Jeff Grayson made the motion, Patricia Rock second, to renew our annual membership in 
the Wisconsin Association of Housing Authorities in the amount of $70.  The money will 
be come from unrestricted administrative funds.  Motion passed unanimously. 

• Patricia Rock made the motion, Jeff Thomas second, to approve HUD resolution number 
2023-02-08, which directs Allegiant to make the necessary changes in the administrative 
plan so DHA can participate in the Foster Care Initiative. Motion passed unanimously. 
 

The following was reviewed under Old Business: 
 

• Jeff Grayson verified that he and John Ziehr will be meeting soon to start the Request for 
Proposal project to determine DHA’s service provider for the next three years, starting 
November 1, 2023. 

• The commissioners reviewed the brief comments auditors had in last year’s City of 
Dodgeville audit that expressed no concerns with DHA finances. 

• Terry Edwards confirmed that Mayor Novak has agreed to seek City Council approval for 
the renewal of a five-year term on the board for Jeff Thomas and one-year terms for Tom 
DeVoss and Patricia Rock. 



• Jeff Grayson confirmed that $2,477.97 was transferred from our unrestricted 
administrative funds to the WRRP account, to return funds that were erroneously 
withdrawn to pay administrative expenses in 2018. 

 
The next meeting of DHA will be held Wednesday, March 8, 2023 at 10:00 a.m. at Dodgeville City 
Hall, with a Zoom option available. There being no further business, Patricia Rock made the 
motion, Jeff Thomas second, to adjourn at 11:10 a.m.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Terry Edwards, Acting Secretary 


